

Collection Name:

Einar Lunde papers, 1902-1963

Collection Number:

P1463

Extent:

2.0 cubic feet (5 archives boxes)

Abstract:

A biography of and articles, speeches, essays, manuscripts, and meditations by a Norwegian-American journalist who had a long-time career as editor of Decorah-Posten, beginning in 1927. The biography, "An Editor Chooses America: The Story of Einar Lund," is written by his daughter, Eva Lund Haugen. Ms. Haugen states that a thesis on Lund written by Baard Meyer-Myklestad had overlooked items her article includes. The mentioned Meyer-Myklestad thesis is in the NAHA Book Collection.

Вох	Folders	Description	Date	Range
		Bergeson, R.B. Includes: Approximately 25 original letters to Mr.		
3		Lund from R.B. Bergeson.	1926	1929
		Biermann, Fred. Includes: 4 original letters; photograph of Mr.		
3		Biermann, House of Representatives, 4th Dist., Iowa.	1935	1941
3		Braadland, Per. Includes:13 original letters.	1955	1956
		Breve fra "Aftenposten" of Andre. Includes: Approximately 60		
3		newspaper articles, original letters, and copies of letters.	1940	1955
		Bue, M.O. Includes: Approximately 25 personal letters to/from		
3		M.O. Bue; two photographs.	1934	1941
3		Deammens Tidende. Includes: Approximately 20 articles.	1950	1956
		Decorah-Posten Et Lystlimt i nybygget. Includes: 3 newspaper		
		articles; 6 original letters/cards; typescript "Tale Ved Hurdalslagets		
3		Stevne"; Certificate of "The Grand Lodge of Iowa".	1935	1949
3		Decorah-Posten. Includes: Approximately 50 newspaper articles.	1956	1956
		Drammens Tidende og Buskeruds Blad. Includes: Approximately 60		
3		newspaper articles and letters.	1935	1937
		Drammens Tidende og Buskeruds Blad. Includes: Approximately 60		
3		newspaper articles and letters.	1936	1960
		Drammens Tidende og Buskeruds Blad. Includes: Approximately 20		
3		newspaper articles.	1962	1962
3		Drammens Tidende. Includes: Approximately 50 newspaper	1929	1958



	articles and letters.		
3	Drammens Tidende. Includes: 23 newspaper articles.	1938	1938
	Drammens Tidende. Includes: Approximately 100 newspaper		
3	articles and letters.	1939	1942
	Eier, Sigfred L., Svelviks Historie. Includes: Six original letters;		
3	newspaper clipping.	1938	1938
	Einar Lund Papers: Dreyers Forlag. Includes: Nordmenn Jorden		
3	Rundt booklet; 20 original letters.	1934	1956
	Equitable Life Assurance Society of the United States. Includes: 4		
3	original letters and 2 insurance forms.	1930	1938
3	Faye, Margit. Includes: Approximately 35 original letters/cards.	1950	1960
	Friends, Miscellaneous Writers. Included are: Halvdan Khot,		
	Helene Munch, J.A. Holvik, Dr. T.A. Hoff, N. Astrup Larsen, Articles		
	by E. Lund, Leland Stowe, Haakon Lie, Borghild Dahl, and others.		
5	(1927 - 1951); Included: approximately 45 original letters.	1927	1951
3	Gundersen, Helga. Includes: 10 original letters.	1939	1952
3	Hall, Haakon. Includes: 12 original letters.	1936	1945
	Hambro, Carl Joachim. Includes: Quo Vadis article re Hambro of		
	1957; several newspaper clippings; approximately 25 handwritten		
3	letters.	1938	1957
	Hansen, Babby. Includes: Approximately 50 original letters; one		
4	photograph.	1923	1946
4	Hansen, Carl. Includes: Approximately 25 original letters.	1938	1951
	Hansen, Conrad and Family. Includes: 4 original letters; one		
4	newspaper clipping.	1938	1945
	Haugen, Einar. Includes: Several newspaper clippings and		
4	approximately 25 original letters.	1931	1947
4	Haugen, John and Kristine. Includes: 9 original letters.	1949	1963
4	Hvem er Hvem. Includes: 4 original letters.	1937	1939
	Jelstrup, Christian. Includes: 11 original letters; a one page article		
4	"A Dream of Old Norway" by Dr. Jelstrup.	1939	1945
4	Jørgensen, Herman. Includes: 19 original letters.	1940	1947
4	Larsen, Henning, Karen, Hanna Astrup. Includes: 3 original letters.	1936	1936
	Little Norway. Includes: Tidende article (1929); notecards titled		
4	"Troll I Norge I Gammel Tid"; subfolder titled "Forskjellige articles"	1927	1957
4	Lindvik, Ole Andreas. Includes: Copy of certificate dated 1863.	1863	1863
	Lund, Einar. Includes: Approximately 25 letters; certificate from		
4	Luther College.	1947	1963



	_		
4	Lund, Einar. Includes: Approximate 60 original letters/cards.	1943	1948
	Lund, Einar. Includes: Approximately 25 origina letters; two		
4	photographs dated 1954 and 1955, Ruth, Otto.	1948	1956
	Lund, Einar, Attester. Includes: Approximately 60 original letters,		
4	notes, legal documents, newspaper clippings.	1902	1947
	Lund, Einar, Letters from friends. Includes: Approximately 60		
5	original letters, notes, and cards.	1942	1957
	Lund, Einar, Letters from relatives and friends. Includes:		
5	Approximately 75 original letters, notes, newspaper clippings.	1947	1963
	Lund, Einar, Shiloh Lodge Number 1, Fargo, North Dakota. Includes:		· · ·
4	Approximately 25 original letters and newspaper clippings.	1927	1961
	Lund, Einar, Speeches, Tales and Articles. Includes: Approximately		
5	80 original pages.	1926	1946
	Lund, Einar, Tales. Includes: Handwritten tale by Mr. Lund;		· · ·
5	approximately 30 original typescript pages; one newspaper article.	1911	1947
	Lund, Einar: Private letters to both Mr. Lund and his wife. Includes:		
5	Approximately 60 original letters and cards.	1952	1963
	Lund, Einar; Private Letters. Includes: Approximately 60 original		
5	letters and notes.	1940	1963
5	Lund, Eva Haugen. Includes: 16 original notes and cards.	1950	1960
6	Lund, Juel. Includes 2 original letters.	1948	1959
6	Lund, Lully. Includes: approximately 105 original letters and notes.	1928	1963
	Lund, Ragnhild, Margit, Andreas. Includes: Approximately 40		_
	original letters and a handbook concerning Ragnhild and Andreas,		
6	dates March 22, 1924.	1945	1951
6	Lund, Thor. Includes: 6 original note cards; 2 original letters.	1950	1956
	Masons. Includes: Pamphlet re "The Grand Lodge of Norway,		
	1956"; several original letters and typscript of speech given by		
7	Einar Lund in 1938.	1938	1956
7	Nærum, J. Includes: 5 original letters.	1933	1939
7	Norgesreisen. Includes: Approximately 30 original letters.	1945	1947
	Norway, Ny Norsk Kvitbok. Includes: One pamphlet and 7 pages of		
7	typescript.	1940	1943
7	Oslo Speidertropp. Includes: 5 photographs; 25 original letters;	1936	1937
	Prestgard, Kristian. Includes: 2 newspaper articles; approximately		
7	20 original letter and cards; photograph of Kristian Prestgard.	1936	1946
	Rølvaag, O.E. Includes: 3 original letters and one photograph		
7	(unmarked).	1930	1930



		Rynning, Ole. Includes: 3 Decorah Posten newspaper articles; no		
7		noted creation date.	0	0
7		Sangerfesten. Includes: One newspaper article.	1942	1942
7		Selvig, Lyder. Includes: 2 original letters.	1934	1934
7		Semingsen, Ingrid. Includes: 9 original letters.	1938	1945
		Slagsvold, Lars. Includes: Approximately 20 original letters and		
7		cards.	1932	1937
7		Sønner Af Norge. Includes: Approximately 40 original letters.	1827	1945
		Stabo, Dr. T. Includes: Approximately 30 original letters, cards and		
7		newspaper articles re Dr. T. Stabo.	1935	1937
		Strandvold, George. Includes: Approximately 40 original letters,		
		notes, cards; obituary re Mrs. Strandvold's brother, Dan A.		
7		Petersen, dated 1934.	1928	1941
		Symraforeningen. Includes: 4 original letters and one newspaper		
7		clipping.	1928	1932
7		Temple, Frank. Includes: 16 original letters.	1929	1929
7		Thompson, J. Jørgen. Includes: 5 original letters.	1938	1951
		Articles written by Einar Lund: "Beløg I Halden" (1948); "Sjøens		
		Mænd"; "Solfets Helfe" (1947); 2 copies "J Hjembygden" (1947);		
		"Otto og Tilla"; "Norgesferden" (1947); "Paa Deftlandet" (1947); "J		
8	10	Rogaland" (1947); "Kristiansand"; "J Trondheim"	1947	1948
		Typewritten manuscripts of speeches/articles written by Einar		
		Lund, most untitled and undated, includes: "Einar Lund Writes		
		About Norse Newspapers in USA", published in Decorah-Posten		
		(1959); "Anders M. Sundheim"; "Syttende Mai"; "Minne fra		
		Drengsrud"; 2 copies "The Royal Norwegian Order of St. Olav and		
8	9	Other Decorations".	1959	1959
		Typewritten manuscripts of speeches/articles written by Einar		
		Lund: 2 copies of "Jordbruket og Socialismen" published by		
		Stavanger Arbeiderparti (1918); transcript of a radio talk at Luther		
		College (1935); transcript of a radio talk at Luther College (1936);		
		untitled typewritten manuscript (1938); "Spenningens Land"		
		(1938); "Det Tyndes I Storskogen Blank Norsk Smerikanerne"		
		(1940); transcript of 'Speech for Norwegian Relief' (1941);		
		transcript of a radio talk (1944); speech given before the Decorah		
		Rotary Club, titled "The Melting Pot" (1944); speech to the		
		Decorah Chamber of Commerce (1956); lecture in Symra Society		
		I a control of the co		

8 "Norsemen in the Western World" (1958); untitled article (1961);



		untitled article (1963).		
		Articles written by Einar Lund: "Jul Paa Farmen" (undated); "Et		
		Juleminne" (undated); 4 copies of "Dombjelderne paa fjell"		
		published in Decorah-Posten (1934); 2 copies of "Julen I Norge"		
		published in Decorah-Posten (1931); 2 newspaper copies & 1		
		typewritten copy of "Et mystisk 'Vardøger' Julekvelden (1932); "En		
		Overraskelse For Bedstemor" (1938); "Solstraalen I Nybygget"; "Et		
		Lysglimt I Nybygget"; "Julefveld i Montana" published in		
		Decorah-Posten (1941); "Mindernes Jul" published in		
		Decorah-Posten (1940), plus 1 typewritten copy; "Han 'Olaves' og		
		Samvittigheten" published in Norden (1929); "Selskapet i		
		Prestegrden" published in Norden (1932); "Den Gamle Bygd";		
		"Eventyret om Ola og Per" published in Decorah-Posten (1935); 1		
		typescript copy "Eventyret Om Han Ola Og han Per" and 1		
		published copy (Decorah-Posten, 1935); "Han havde ingen familie"		
		published in Decorah-Posten, also a typewritten manuscript		
		(undated); 2 copies of "Overrasfelfe for Bedstemor" published in		
		the Decorah-Posten (1938); 2 copies of "Hans Norgardens		
8	7	Norgesreife" published in Decorah-Posten (1936).	1929	1941
8	6	Handwritten manuscripts for articles by Lund.	0	0
8	5	Notecards for speeches.	0	0
8	4	Det Norsk-Amerikanske Historiske Museum.	0	0
		Norway and the War: article "Three Days in the Nation's Capital"		
		by Einar Lund, published in the Decorah Public Opinion (1942);		
		article "Lectures on Nazi Attack Upon Norway: Editor Lund Speaks		
		at a Meeting of Symra Society" published in the Decorah Public		
		Opinion (1940); article "Lund Addresses Rotary Club at Meeting		
		Tuesday", published in the Decorah Public Opinion (1944); letter to		
		Ingvoldstad from the President's Committee on War Relief		
		Agencies (1941); article "Nazi 'Legal' Looting Stirs Italian Hatred"		
		by David M. Nichol, published in the Des Moines Register (1942);		
		two press releases from the Office for Emergency Management		
		(1941); a press release from the President's Committee on War		
		Relief Agencies (1941); article "Til sinnssykeasylet fra pinslene i det		
		tyske torturkammer i Bergen" (undated); article "Anna		
		Kolbjørnsens nd lever" (undated); article "Ut til kampen: en		
		verdensomseiler skriver" (undated); article "Herr Hitlers interesse		
		for de norske fiskerier" (undated); article "Winston Churchill" by		
8	3	Toralv Øksnevad (undated); article "Nordmannsforbundet" by dr.	1941	1945



Jacob S. Worm-Mller (1941); transcripts of radio speech at Luther	
College "Norway and the War" by Einar Lund; article "Ten	
Norwegians Executed by Nazis" by Einar Lund, published in the	
Decorah Public Opinion (1943).	



Rune Stone & Lief Erikson, 1939 - 1960: pamphlet "The Historical Setting of Life Erikson and America's Discovery at the Close of the Viking Age" by Olaf E. Ray (1931); article "How Lief the Lucky Found Us" published in the Minneapolis Journal (undated); article "Gudmundur Kamban: Sensasjonell bekreftelse av Amerikas nordiske opdagelse" published in Aftenpostens Kronikk (1939); article "Lief the Lucky -- Vinland the Good" by Nelson A. Mason (1943); article "Leiv Eiriksson Landet p Hope n Dead Man's Bay hevder gammel norsk los" (1957); part of a typewritten essay about Lief Erikson (undated); part of a typewritten essay about the Rune Stone (undated); article "Jacobs Digs Up His Own Kensington" Stone" by Herb Jacobs (undated); article "Kensington Runestone Fraud 'Planted' By Farmer, Retired Norse Professor Says" (undated); article "Rune Stone Throws New Light On Discovery of America" by James S. Strachan, published in 'The Catholic Boy' (1936); article "Kenfingtonsenen i Smithsonian" published in the Decorah-Posten og Ved Arnen (1948); article "Runstenen" (1948); article "Battle Axes May Be Old Tobacco Ads" by Florence Swihart, published in the Des Moines Sunday Register (1951); article "Was Text of Rune Stone Prepared Before It Was Carved?" by George Rice, published in the Minneapolis Star (1955); article "Rune Forgery Theories Held False" published in the Minneapolis Star (1955); article "Curious Slab Still Center of Controversy" by George Rice, published in the Minneapolis Star (undated); article "1362 Journey to America Not in the Record" by George Rice, published in the Minneapolis Star (undated); article "Going's Tough Cross-country in Viking Ship" by George Rice, published in the Minneapolis Star (1955); article "Did Ohman Aim to 'Puzzle the Learned'?" by George Rice, published in the Minneapolis Star



	(1956); article "Kensington-Stenen Afsløret" by Iørn Piø, published		
	in Berlingske Aftenavis' Kronik (1959); article "Sprket p		
	Kensington-steinen" (undated); article "Veteran of the Runestone		
	War Repeats His Doubts" (undated); article "Kensington-stenen		
	atter i forgrunnen" (undated); article "Runefunn fra Grønland fra		
	1336 gjør Kensingtonsteinen aktuell" (undated); article		
	"Runestone's Validity Keyed to Inscription" (undated); article		
	"Kensington-stenen et falsum, hevder to USA-forskere" (undated);		
	article "Kensingtonstenen" (1948); article "Runestenen" (1948);		
	article "Nordboer i Amerika før Columbus" (1949); article		
	"Runefunn fra Grønland fra 1336 gjør Kensingtonsteinen aktuell"		
	(undated); article "Danish Expert Casts Doubt on Runestone"		
	published in Fargo Farmer (1952); article "Nordmenn i Iowa og		
	Minnesota i det 14.rhundre?" (1951); article "Hellebard-Funnene I		
	USA" (undated); article "Nordmennene som var i Amerika før		
	Columbus" (undated); article "Haugen Doubts Kensington		
	Runestone is Real McCoy" by Einar Haugen (1955); article "Teorien		
	om at nordmenn hadde besøkt Amerika før Columbus" (1956);		
	article "Ephraim Expert Carries On Battle Over Runestone"		
	published in the Madison, Wisconsin Capital Times (1955); article		
	"Og Paul Knutsons ekspedisjon av 1355 - 1364" published in		
	Aftenposten (1957); article "Kensington-stenen atter i forgrunnen"		
	(1957); article "Et nytt forsøk p finne nordmennenes rute gjennom		
	Vinland" (1958); article "Kensington-stenen pny i forgrunnen" by		
	Einar Lund (1958); article "Kensington-Stenen: Et Indlæg i Striden		
	om Indskriftens Egthed" by Arthur J. Tønnesen (1959); article "Mer		
	lys over Kensingtonsteinen" by Hjalmar Rued Holand, published in		
	Stavanger Aftenblad (1959); article "Kensingtonsteinen berre ein		
	ynskestein" by Magne Oftedal (1959); article "Kensingtonsteinen:		
	Argumentasjonen" by Magne Oftedal, published in Stavanger		
	Aftenblad (1959); article "Kensingtonsteinen" published in		
	Stavanger Aftenblad (1960).		
1	Einar Lund's citation for receiving the St. Olaf medal.	1939	1939